[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 21st January 2021
Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan (Chair), Liz Burns, Barbara Priest, Kathrin Williams, Mark Simpkins, Jason Jennings, Charles Hughes.
Absent: Cllr Elwyn Morse.
Cllr Morgan welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  No apologies were received.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  No declarations of interested were made. 

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 17th December had been previously circulated. These were agreed as correct and would be duly signed by the Chairman.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Hall. The potential lease of the Hall to TCHT was discussed in detail. It was agreed to proceed with the document circulated, with minor amendments, and subject to the cost of registration to have a 25 year lease. The insurance policy would be reviewed in view of the changed circumstances. The Clerk reported that the latest available lockdown restrictions grant had been applied for.

Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant. The Clerk reported that this was still awaiting formal authorisation by PCC. It was agreed to delay a decision on starting until the February meeting, and the Clerk would contact the contractors to check on their lead times.

Play Park. The strimmer guards had not been put back onto the replacement timbers - this would be checked with the contractor. The additional information on the proposed SLA for inspection was discussed, and it was agreed to opt in to this service. The Clerk would advise the insurers of the change of circumstances as regards the Play Park from April 2021.

Knights Court turning head. The information had been sent to PCC, but no response received as yet.

Footpath past Hall. The Council was awaiting contact from PCC to sign the deed of dedication, before the work could commence. The Council had been informed that it was intended to start this work before the end of the financial year.

Templeton history book by Dr. Rob Davies. 40 copies had been ordered and the vast majority were already reserved. The Clerk would order some more. Delivery was expected around the end of the month – arrangements would be made for them to be picked up by requestors once payment had been made. The Council was delighted that the book was proving so popular.

Car parking on Council owned land. Although vehicles were still using the layby, the car park by the Hall was not often being used by non-Hall users. This would continue to be monitored.

Quarterly repairs review. This was reviewed item by item. The Clerk would chase up on a number of repairs, particularly those that had been outstanding for a number of months.

5) New items of business:
There were no new items of business to consider in the meeting..

6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse had not provided a report for the meeting.

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 

Bank statement for main account £28075.30 as at 11th January 2021
Reserves account £2342.21 as at 11th January 2021. 

Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation

Current invoices: 	Clerk – salary, expenses, tax. (main account)
			WAO external audit for 2019-20 - £465.75. (main account)
			Michael May – grass cutting - £1682.00 . (main account)

			‘Templeton – A Village through time’ - £338.79   (second account) (batch 1)
			‘Templeton – A Village through time’ - £338.79   (second account) (batch 2)
The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those present.
9) Planning
Application conditionally approved by PCC. 20/0786/NM. Non material amendment to 18/0461/PA (residential development of 28 dwellings and associated engineering works) – in relation to door styles, locations of oil tanks and retaining walls. There were no objections to this application.
Application refused by PCC. 20/0679/PA. Change of use from 10 touring caravan pitches to 5 static caravans and 3 glamping pods. Redford Caravan Park, Princes Fate. SA67 8TD. 

10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Several Cllrs raised the issue of flooding in West Lane during the quarterly repairs item above. It was also stated that the rain had washed out a dangerous quantity of stones onto the Cold Blow to Allensbank road – the Clerk would report this and request an immediate safety sweep.

11) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 18th February 2021, to be held using Zoom.  

Cllr Morgan then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.20pm.
